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Syracuse Hancock International Airport to Begin Construction on Cell Phone Parking Lot for Completion This Fall

Syracuse, New York – Syracuse Hancock International Airport is pleased to announce that construction on a Cell Phone Parking Lot in the existing observation area is scheduled to begin in early November. The observation area will close for construction beginning November 3, 2014 and is scheduled to be completed by Thanksgiving. Construction of the lot will result in 40 total parking spaces.  

The purpose of the lot is to give drivers picking up passengers a place to wait without blocking the curb in front of the main terminal. Our hope is that this will improve the flow of traffic and reduce congestion, particularly during peak periods. There will be no charge to park in the Cell Phone Lot and anyone wishing to continue to use it is an observation area is free to do so. Drivers are required to stay with their vehicles at all times while using the lot. 

“We are very excited to be able to provide this new option to our passengers.   Our customers have asked us for this option and are pleased to be able to make it happen in time for the holiday season,” said Executive Director Christina Callahan.



The Syracuse Hancock International Airport is centrally located in the heart of CNY, serving 1 million passengers annually. The Authority recognizes that the Syracuse Hancock International Airport is a gateway to the central New York region and beyond and seeks to optimize customer service and exceed customer expectations with continuous improvements to the terminal building and public-use facilities.
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